REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
March 29, 2005

Present: Commissioners Robyn Holden, Gladys Mack, and Cody Rice; Resident Members Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Laura Peterson, Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert, and Craig Ward.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
Home Again Initiative
The committee discussed the city’s Home Again Initiative as it relates to properties within ANC 6A boundaries at 1209, 1215, 1216, and 1217 Wylie Street, NE and 705 18th Street, NE. The Wylie Street properties under development by MOTIR have been monitored by Vanessa Ruffin and other residents. Ms. Ruffin also recently helped Commissioner Mack interpret the plans for the 18th Street property under development by Mi Casa.
According to the program website, Home Again encourages property owners to abate vacant and abandoned residential property. If they do not, Home Again acquires these properties and bundles them together for redevelopment. Currently, Home Again focuses on neighborhoods with high concentrations of vacant and abandoned residential property such as Near Northeast and Rosedale in our ANC. Once Home Again acquires properties, they are bundled according to their location and economic potential. Pre-qualified developers bid to purchase and renovate the bundle. Home Again selects a developer based on several factors including the quality of the proposed rehabilitation and the unit sale prices. The selected developer has one year from the time of closing on the bundle to complete the rehabilitation. Title is not transferred until all required permits have been obtained, and the DC government retains a right to take back a property for non-performance. After settlement, all liability rests with the developer. Once completed, the properties are sold by the developer to qualified homebuyers. A goal of Home Again is that 30% of all properties be sold to homebuyers who earn less than 60% of the Area Median Income (AMI). (At the committee meeting, Howard Ways from the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development stated that the goal was 20% at 80% AMI and applies across all Home Again properties not to individual bundles.)
The committee identified a number of concerns specific to the Wylie Street properties. On Wylie Street, MOTIR has not posted permits at 1209, leaving residents to wonder if the work they see being performed has been properly reviewed and permitted. Some of the work appears to residents like it is not being performed properly (e.g., 1209 not being properly secured). For the other lots on Wylie St, MOTIR has not contacted adjacent property owners about plans for excavation and party walls. MOTIR has not been as proactive as Mi Casa in informing adjacent residents of the plans for construction and renovation. 

The committee also identified concerns about the oversight and notice of activity provided by the Home Again Initiative. Home Again has never removed a developer from its pre-qualified list for poor performance. No official notice is provided to ANCs when a property is acquired, bundled, or assigned to a developer. Mr. Ways said that there is no legal requirement for notification if the development proceeds as matter-of-right. The following map shows properties in the process of acquisition by friendly sale (green), eminent domain (blue and red), and tax sale (purple). Note the high concentration on or near Wylie St and in Rosedale.
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Home Again does not provide any guidance to developers about obtaining community support for the proposed redevelopment (e.g., the proposed pre-fabricated housing with excavation for basements at 1215, 1216, and 1217 Wylie Street). Fred Grimes from MOTIR agreed to address the residents’ concerns on Wylie Street, and the committee tabled recommendations for the April meeting.
HPA #05-196: Capitol Hill Hospital/MedLINK (700 Constitution Ave, NE)
The committee discussed a proposal before the Historic Preservation Review Board for concept/demolition, alteration, and new construction of up to 300 residential units at the MedLINK site in ANC 6C. This is directly across 8th St, NE from ANC 6A. The new designs require approval by the Historic Preservation Review Board, which will review the plans in late April. Site plans are available at http://www.anc6a.org/MedlinkCondos.pdf
The Capitol Hill Group (current site owner) has hired Shalom Baranes Associates to create plans for up to 300 residential units. The exact number has not been settled, but is expected by the architect to be somewhat less than 300. Currently, only the patient tower on 7th Street , NE is being used for medical activities. 

The residential project would be done in two phases, with work on the buildings along Massachusetts Avenue occurring first, followed later by work on the patient tower on 7th Street and new 3-story construction at 8th & C Streets. Medical activities would continue at the tower until new space for patients is located elsewhere. The 1928 building at the corner of 8th Street and Constitution Avenue would be renovated. The 1956 additions would be demolished and rebuilt to somewhat above the existing height (67 feet at main roof) along Massachusetts Avenue. The patient tower will get a “face lift.” 
There will be at least 1.1 underground parking spaces per residential unit, with a higher ratio if fewer units are built. This ratio will apply to both phases. The two main entries to underground parking would be on 7th Street and C Street, with a third entry on 8th Street. There would be a “ceremonial” drop-off court on the property with entry from Constitution Avenue. A traffic and parking study is being updated. 
The committee discussed the “ceremonial” drop-off court, noting that the proposed location is at a busy, dangerous intersection and that HPRB eliminated a drop-off court during the last effort to convert this site to a residential use. The committee also discussed the appeal of the proposal to slightly widen the 8th Street entrance to the site to give more breathing room for the St. James church. Finally, the committee agreed to ask that HPRB consider the possibility that the project might stall after Phase 1, so it needs to fit in on its own and with Phase 2. The committee agreed to make some recommendations to the ANC now, and re-visit other issues related to height, design, and other issues next month. There is a possibility that the first HPRB hearing will be in late May rather late April, and in either case it is likely that HPRB will be discussing the plans at several meetings.
A second public meeting organized by Commissioners Sherman and Crews of ANC 6C and Commissioner Rice of ANC 6A will be held at 7 PM, Wednesday, April 20, 2005 at St. James Episcopal Church (222 8th Street, NE). Topics will include (1) traffic/parking, (2) building facade (including discussion of glass), (3) two-step phasing of project, (4) density/massing/height of project, (5) possible incorporation of a commercial use (gym, dry cleaner, coffee shop) on NE corner of the site, and (6) other issues.
Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter to HPRB recommending that the automobile drop-off be redesigned as a pedestrian entrance and/or landscaped, that the 8th Street, NE entrance be widened as planned, and that HPRB consider whether the first phase of the project would meet HPRB approval if proposed without the second phase.
Discussion: Parking in neighborhoods during baseball games at RFK Stadium
The committee briefly discussed the issue of DDOT plans for managing parking in the neighborhoods during baseball games at RFK. At the time of the discussion, the committee did not have any details on DDOT’s plans. Several concerns were raised related to some streets not being zoned for Residential Permit Parking, the inability of residents to get Ward 6 stickers without getting the designation changed, and the ability for visitors to park during games. 

[Ed. Commissioner Borbely provided the following information in an email on Thursday, March 31]:  
The Transportation Department and the Department of Public Works presented two main options -- both of which were presented as temporary measures that would be reassessed in a month or two.

 

1) Extend the two-hour Residential Permit Parking program, which is in effect weekdays 7am-8:30 pm on most blocks east of 15th Street -- so that it would last until midnight and be in effect 7 days a week. Violators would be ticketed but could not be towed.

2) Use the two-hour RPP program for 7am to noon but from noon to midnight make this area No Parking -- Tow-Away Zone for everyone except permit holders, to allow immediate towing.

 

Both of these options would directly affect everyone east of 13th Street NE and south of Maryland/Benning, and north of Pennsylvania. Anyone living on a block not currently zoned would be sent or delivered parking permits. DDOT said it would be very willing to take different approaches in different areas -- even to the point of making no changes to current regulations, if a neighborhood doesn't want changes made. There wasn't much discussion about response about option would be preferable, but there were significant concerns about visitors, so I'm guessing the city won't take the harsher Tow-Away approach for now (I could be wrong).

 

After hearing comments from community representatives, some additional possibilities the city will be considering...

 

· Instead of using a Ward 6 Residential Permit Parking approach, the city might extend its current RFK Special Events permit system, so the area wouldn't be open to everyone from Ward 6.

· The city might give each household a visitor pass (the downside would be the possibility for abuse)

· The city might try to address concerns specific to churches, whose members from outside the area would be unable to park in the area.

· Residents living a block or two from the edge of the zone, outside the zone, might get passes too (this was my request; it's especially important if the Special Events approach is taken; otherwise these people, including me, simply lose half of our available parking).

· The restrictions might be enforced or be in effect only on game days; posted signs might be big enough to list the 80 game days

 

The city will continue to hold a dialogue with community representatives and will hold a fully open meeting in May to assess whatever temporary plan it adopts. There may also be a Task Force set up to meet weekly that would include community representatives.

 

There was general frustration with the city for starting this process so late. If you have thoughts or concerns, please communicate with your ANC commissioner and with DDOT's Chris Delfs (christopher.delfs@dc.gov or 671-1598) and DDOT traffic guru Doug Noble (douglas.noble@dc.gov).

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, April 26, 2005
7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers
